FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Request 1:

I am writing to submit a Freedom of Information request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, seeking information on the enforcement activities conducted by Trading Standards in relation to the illegal sale of vaping products to individuals under the age of 18 within your area.

Could you please provide the following information:

1) How many complaints have been made to Trading Standards about traders selling vaping products to under-18s in each of the last five years?

2) How many of these resulted in a) advice, b) warnings, or c) formal prosecution?

3) How many vape test purchases have been conducted in each of the past five years?

4) How many of these resulted in a) advice, b) warnings, or c) formal prosecution?

Request 2:

1) How many fines have been issued by Trading Standards to traders for the sale of vaping products to under-18s in each of the last five years, and what is their combined value?

2) What is a) the median value of fines issued to traders for the sale of vaping products to under-18s over the last five years, and of those, b) what is the value of i) the smallest and ii) the largest fine issued?

	Year
	Complaints RE Underage Vape Sale
	Resulting in Advice
	Resulting in Warning
	Resulting in Prosecution

	2019
	0
	0
	0
	0

	2020
	0
	0
	0
	0

	2021
	3
	0
	0
	0

	2022
	17
	3
	0
	0


We have not undertaken any vape test purchases and we have not issued any fines.

We sent out around 1,400 advice letters in March 2023 regarding underage sales, with specific advice relating to vape compliance.  

We have one illegal vape supplier under investigation at the moment following an intelligence led inspection and seizures were made from four other premises based on intelligence following our proactive advice.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
